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STATE OF MAINE 
ONE HUNDRED AND THIRTIETH LEGISLATURE 

COMMITTEE ON HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

June 14, 2021 

 

William Montejo, Director of the Division of Licensing and Certification 

Department of Health and Human Services 

11 State House Station 

Augusta, ME 04333-0011 

 

Dear Mr. Montejo, 
 

The Health and Human Services Committee recently considered LD 1657, An Act To Protect the 

Health, Safety and Comfort of Elderly Residents and Residents with Disabilities by Ensuring 

Backup Access to Electrical Power in Certain Facilities during Power Outages.  Section 2 of this 

bill would have required wellness checks of residents in assisted housing programs during 

unplanned electrical outages.  The Committee voted Ought Not To Pass on this bill and it 

became clear during the work session that both sections of this bill are more complicated than 

anticipated.  With respect to Section 2, residential care facilities vary with respect to resident 

independence and single facilities may include different types of apartments or units.  In 

addition, not all facilities are licensed by DLC; some facilities contract with a separate company 

for personal care services.   

 

We are writing to request more information about the licensing requirements, including any 

relevant Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services requirements, with respect to emergency 

exit plans and electrical outages.  We respectfully request that you provide us with a report back 

by January 15, 2022, outlining the role of licensing in ensuring the welfare of residents, 

including emergency exit plans, during unplanned and prolonged electrical outages.  We are 

particularly interested in any recommendations for improvement that the Legislature can assist 

with.  If you have any questions, please contact us or our analyst, Anna Broome. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Sen. Ned Claxton Rep. Michele Meyer 

Senate Chair House Chair 

 

cc:     Members, Joint Standing Committee on Health and Human Services 

 Rep. Christopher Babbidge, LD 1657 sponsor 

 Commissioner Jeanne M. Lambrew, Department of Health and Human Services 

 Molly Bogart, Government Relations Director, Department of Health and Human Services  
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